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YOUR LVHSAA DUES MAY BE DUE NOW! 
 

The LVHSAA is an approved 501(c)3 
tax-exempt organization. 

All dues and donations are tax deductible.   
    
Annual memberships expire at the end of Septem-
ber every year.  Thanks to those of you who joined or 
renewed since our last newsletter.  If you still havenôt 
paid your 2016-2017 duesðitõs not too late!  We still 
have over 60 memberships that expired in September, 
2016 that have not been renewed.  So -  please send 
your renewal now!  And if you havenôt joined yet, 
please do so now!!   Help us reach our goal of 600 
members this year! 
 

Annual dues are only $25 for individuals, or $40 for 
alumni couples.  Lifetime dues are $300 for individu-
als, or $500 for alumni couples.  Checks should be 
made payable to LVHSAA and should be sent to 
Patty Haack at the address shown at the top of this 
newsletter.  You can also renew or join by credit 
card online through our website (lvhsaa.com).  
Just click on the ñAdd to Cartò button near the bottom 
of the Home Page. 
 

For new members, a Membership Application  form 
may be found on our website, or you may call Patty at 
702-876-6660 to request one.  Or just send your check 
to the above address and note ñNew Memberò on the 
check.  Please note your maiden name if applicable. 
 

 

LVHSAA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Rollie Gibbs (1954), President  
Phone:  702-873-7838 

Bruce Langson (1965), Vice President 
Phone:  702-265-1735  

E-Mail:  blangson@hotmail.com 
Patty Haack (1956), Secretary/Treasurer 

Phone:  702-876-6660 
E-Mail:  lvowl@aol.com 

David Williams (1972), Webmaster 
E-Mail:  dave@lvhsaa.com 
Website:  www.lvhsaa.com 

 

Board Members 
Lisa Ball (2001) 

Laura Beverlin Chadburn (1970) 
Allen Kaercher (1968) 

Jill Leone (Faculty, Retired) 
Matt Shlisky (1964) 

Laura Ungaro (1963) 
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  LVHSAA COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS  
 

Class Reunions Patty Haack  
Fund Raising Laura Ungaro and 
  Allen Kaercher 
Grants  Bruce Langson 
Homeless Students Jill Leone 
Membership Laura Beverlin Chadburn 
Scholarships Matt Shlisky 
Vehicle Donations Bruce Langson 
Wildcat Reunion Patty Haack and  
  Rollie Gibbs  
 

Historian and Joe Thomson 
   Memorabilia (Honorary Member) 
LVHS Liaisons Bruce Langson,  
  Matt Shlisky and Jill Leone 
LVA Liaisons Joe Thomson 
Legal Counsel   Senator Richard Bryan 
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ñWhen you graduate from Las Vegas High 
School, you will not leave it behind.         

You will take it with you wherever you go.     
Las Vegas High School is not a group of 
buildings.  It is an ideal that lives in the 
hearts of its students and alumni forever!ó   

Written by Maude Frazier, Superintendent of the          
Las Vegas School District from 1927 to 1946,                   

in the 1937 yearbook 



HAVE YOU MOVED OR CHANGED 
YOUR E-MAIL ADDRESS? 

 

If so, please donôt forget to let us know!  
We certainly donôt want to lose you!  So let 
us know by any of these methods: 
 

Mail: LVHSAA - c/o Patty Haack  
 1854 Taylorville Street 
 Las Vegas NV 89135 
Phone: Call Patty at (702) 876-6660 
E-Mail: lvowl@aol.com 
_____________________________________ 
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

The LVHSAA needs volun-
teers to help with activities 
such as mailings, filing, 
etc.  If you would like to 
help us out, even for just a 

few hours, please contact Patty at 702-
876-6660 or e-mail to lvowl@aol.com.  
Thanks!! 
_________________________________ 

 

 
 
 
 

LVHSAA WEBSITE 
(www.lvhsaa.com) 

 
Check out our website!  Our Webmaster, Dave 
Williams (1972), does a fantastic job of keeping 
it up to date almost daily.  Youôll find lots of 
great information, including lists of classes, 
bios of notable alumni, lists by class of de-
ceased alumni and faculty, photos from class 
and Wildcat reunions, history of LVHS and 
more!  
 
Let Dave know if you would like to contrib-
ute something for your class - stories,   
photos, class reunion information, etc. 
 
Contact Dave at dave@lvhsaa.com 
_____________________________________ 
 

REMEMBER THE LVHSAA 
IN YOUR TRUSTS AND WILLS! 

 
Plan ahead to give scholarships or donations to 
the LVHSAA  in your name or in memory of a 
family member!  Your tax deductible donation 
will have a direct impact on deserving students 
and the life they are trying to build.   
 

Please remember the LVHSAA in your 
charitable gift-giving plans and final wishes. 

PLEASE SUBMIT BIOS ON YOUR-
SELF OR OTHER ALUMNI . . . 

 
If you would like to submit a bio for the 
ñNotable Alumni Cornerò in future newsletters, 
please send it to Patty at lvowl@aol.com or to 
the address on the top of page one of this 
newsletter.  Bios will also be posted on the 
ñNotable Alumniò page of the LVHSAA website 
(www.lvhsaa.com). 
_____________________________________ 

 

WEôD LOVE TO HEAR  
YOUR STORIES! 

 
If you have an interesting or 
funny story from your days at 
LVHS or early days in Las 
Vegas, please let us know so 
we can share it with everyone 

in our next newsletter!  Thanks!! 

__________________________________ 
 

IF YOUôD LIKE TO VIEW THIS 
NEWSLETTER IN COLOR . . .   

 
. . . itôs on our website!  Go to:  lvhsaa.com 

and then to the ñAssociation Newsò page. Then 
click on Wildcat Tales #17. 

 

NOTABLE ALUMNI CORNER . . .  
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Linda and her family moved to Las Vegas in 1954.  She was involved in a lot 
of activities during her years at LVHS.  She was on the Desert Breeze news-
paper staff, on Student Council for three years, Sophomore Class Treasurer, 
was a delegate to Girlsô State, was selected outstanding girl at graduation, 
and was the 1958 Senior Class Vice President.  She received her Bachelor or 
Arts degree in 1962 from Arizona State University (where she was selected 
Outstanding Freshman Woman, homecoming queen, and was selected to 
Whoôs Who in American Universities) and her Master of Science degree in 
Reading in 1987 from Nova University.  She began teaching for the Clark 

County School District in 1963, and her 30-year career saw her at five elementary schools in Las 
Vegas.  She taught mostly kindergarten and first and second grade students.  At one school, she was 
assigned to teach fourth grade, which caused her to panic.  ñIôm under 5 feet tall - the kids will all be 
bigger than meò she said.  She ended up hitting the playground at recess to play tether ball and softball alongside her students.  She had a good 
time that year but went back to teaching kindergarten the next year!  Linda has two children - Michelle who also became a teacher, and Mike, a 
certified public accountant.  She also has nine grandchildren who are a delight in her life.  Linda says she loved teaching elementary school and 
being the first one to teach the children and watch them grow.  She says ñwith kindergarten, you can honestly see them change, every day, every 
week.  They learn so much.ò  Linda was involved with the project for the trophies now on display at the cafeteria at the ñnewò LVHS.  The Linda 
Rankin Givens Elementary School was named after her and opened in 2004.  Even though she retired in 1993, the school sees a lot of Linda.  
She tries to be there for every function and event, including assemblies.  Itôs been said that the kids look at her like sheôs a celebrity and that she 
is embedded into the fabric of the school and is not just a name on the side of the building.  Since it opened, she visits the school every Friday and 
hosts ñStory and Snack with Mrs. Givensò.   Linda also has done a lot of volunteer work in Las Vegas, including the Junior League and the Assis-
tance League, and serving on a lot of education boards.  She was awarded the Junior League Lifetime Community Achievement Award in 2016.  
Her hobbies include golf and bridge.         
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PROUD TO BE A 

WILDCAT! 



 Wildcat Tales - Volume 17  tŀƎŜ ¢ƘǊŜŜ 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING AND BOARD ELECTIONS 
 

Our annual LVHSAA Membership Meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 9, 

2017 at 6:30 p.m. in the cafeteria of Las Vegas High School, 6500 East Sahara.  

Please plan to join us and learn more about your LVHSAA, our goals, and our 

accomplishments.  Youôll also have an opportunity to see the trophy cases and 

LVHS memorabilia going all the way back to 1930!   We had a great meeting 

last year, with the LVHS Spectrum group starting off our meeting with a wonder-

ful performance and a plate of homemade cookies!  Weôre looking forward to 

having the participation again of the members of the Student council and meet-

ing our 2017 scholarship winners and some of the others students that we have 

helped over the last year.  The meeting will include the election of three direc-

tors (see the enclosed letter).  Please think about getting involved with the 

LVHSAA and possibly running to be a director.  We have a really great board, 

all of whom find it most rewarding to be involved with activities that result in ben-

efiting the futures of deserving LVHS students.  Hope to see you on May 9th! 

LVHS Students Participating in the LVHSAA 
2016 Annual Membership Meeting 
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Restoration and preservation of the ñoldò campus of Las Vegas 
High School (LVHS) has been on the minds of many of us alumni. 
 

Senator Richard Bryan (1955) and Las Vegas Councilman (and 
former Nevada State Senator) Bob Coffin were instrumental in the 
placement of the LVHS main building and gymnasium on the 
National Register of Historical Places in 1986.  The identification 
as a historical building does not come with any source of funding 
for it's restoration and preservation costs.  These costs are typi-
cally borne by the local community and to date none have been 
allocated by the Clark County School District (CCSD). 

 

Several discussions have occurred with Scott Walker, Principal of the Las Vegas Academy and others, but no clear path for funding of the restora-
tion has surfaced.  During some of these discussions, we were informed, it is the intent of CCSD to build a new Las Vegas Academy building on 
the existing campus which will necessitate the demolition of some of the older and less useful structures. 
 

Senator Bryan is now spearheading the search for restoration funding which resulted in the attendance of Blake Cumbers, Senior VP of construc-
tion and utilization of all schools in CCSD, at the January board meeting of the LVHS Alumni Association.  Mr. Cumbers informed us that there is 
no current plan to update or remediate any issues that may exist in the older buildings. 
 

Shortly thereafter, Senator Bryan scheduled a meeting with a senior Trustee of CCSD, for he and myself.  After some discussion, the Trustee  
expressed strong support for the preservation of the school and for funding an architectural study and assessment which would include recom-
mendations and cost estimates for the remediation work.  During this meeting, it was suggested that we attend the Bond Oversight Committee 
Meeting, two days thereafter, to familiarize ourselves with the process CCSD must observe for any capital funding.   
 

Senator Bryan was unable to attend, but I represented LVHSAA at the Bond Oversight Committee Meeting.  Near the end of the meeting I was 
able to address the committee.  I identified myself as an officer of LVHSAA and gave a brief outline of the size of our organization and benefits we 
provide to the current students of LVHS.  I told them I was attending to observe the process that is undertaken for them to consider the capitol 
expenditure of a study and for the ultimate restoration of several buildings of the original LVHS campus.  I was warmly treated by the committee 
during my presentation.  After the adjournment of the meeting I was approached by two of the committee members who pledged support for the 
restoration.  One of the members graduated from the original LVHS campus as well as her sisters, cousins and father. 
 

I have reached out to an architect Senator Bryan and I both have confidence in who indicated that there is no company here in Las Vegas that is 
qualified to perform the appropriate assessment, because we don't have many old structures, we simply 'blow them up'!  Senator Bryan and many 
others want the highest priority of these preservation efforts to be targeted toward the main building and the gymnasium.  I have contacted this 
architectural firm and we will work toward funding the assessment and restoration of these two buildings.  I will follow these actions and keep  
everyone up to date with the progress of the restoration, preservation and continued use of the Las Vegas High School (Academy) and gymnasi-
um buildings. 

SUPPORT THE LVHS SPECTRUM - The LVHS Spectrum singing and dancing group is celebrating their 40th year.  They will doing a special 

performance the nights of May 11 through 13, 2017 in the LVHS Frank Brusa Theatre (6500 E. Sahara).  Advance tickets are only $5 and youôll 
see a really great show.  Some of us attended last year and were very impressed!  So plan to attend and have a very enjoyable evening for only 
$5!!  Call 702-799-0180, ext. 4050 to reserve your tickets, then pay at the door when you attend.  SEE THE ENCLOSED FLYER! 



2017 WILDCAT REUNION 
 

Be sure you have this date on your calendar now - Saturday, SEPTEMBER 23, 2017.  Thatôs 
the next all-class Wildcat Reunion!!   As mentioned in the last newsletter, the 2016 Wildcat 
Reunion was a big success!  If you didnôt attend, you missed a really great time!!   
 

We are now starting plans for this yearõs Wildcat Reunion, so if you have any ideas or 
suggestions, or would like to join our committee, please let Patty know!  You can contact 
her at (702) 876-6660 or via e-mail to lvowl@aol.com.   
 

The reunion will be held in the Mardi Gras Ballroom at the Orleans Hotel and Casino.  We will 
be honoring members of the classes of 1951 through 1955 this year and hope to have a lot 
of attendees from those classes!  Flyers with details will be sent out the first week of July.  
If youôve moved during the last year, please be sure we have your current mailing 
address.  Information will also be available on our website (www.lvhsaa.com) and on Face-
book.  Advance reservations may be made by credit card on our website starting in July.  
Orleans is giving us really good rates on hotel rooms, so make your reservations early once 
you get your flyer!  We appreciate the positive comments we have received from so many of 

you and love hearing how much some of you look forward to this event every year.  What a great chance to see your friends from your high school 
years - not just from your class!  See you in September! 
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Alumni celebrating at the 
2016 Wildcat Reunion 

2017 CLASS REUNIONS 
 

Itôs time to start planning your 2017 reunions!  Some classes are even getting together every year now on the night before the annual Wildcat Reun-
ion and then again the following night at the Wildcat Reunion.  Here are the reunions we know of so far: 
 

Class Reunion   Dates   Contact    Contact Details 
1952 65th   TBD   George Davis   (702) 240-7643 or geokimdav@cox.net  
1953 64th   September 22 & 23 George Wilkinson   (919) 803-5229 or georgew610@gmail.com 
1956 61st   September 22 & 23 Patty Haack   (702) 876-6660 or lvowl@aol.com 

1957 60th   September 22 & 23 Dee Trumble Hale or  (702) 596-7614 or haledt@clarkcountynv.gov 

    (dates tentative)  Mickey Hollingshead  (702) 682-2084 or mgsdds38@gmail.com 

1960 57th   September 22 & 23 Rowena Mitchell Thiess  (702) 306-3220 or grannymonster@aol.com 
1962 55th   TBD   Jeannie Chambers Tumbleson (702) 451-5942 or jeannietumbleson@yahoo.com 
1967 50th   September 22 & 23 Marcia Tuderios Beard  (702) 371-4763 or bodog2@hotmail.com 
1972 45th   September 22 & 23 David Williams   (702) 355-8676 or dave_mon@cox.net 
1977 40th   September 22 & 23 Roger Watson   (702) 202-9186 or rogerdog.rw@gmail.com 
    (dates tentative)   

We will be happy to help you with your reunion planning in any way we can, including providing your with a list and/or mail labels for your class.  Our 
mailing lists are current as of last July.  If you havenôt finalized plans yet and just want to get the word out for classmates to contact you and help 
with your planning, let us know that too and weôll post that on our website also.  You can always add details later.  As you can see, many classes are 
holding their reunions the night before the Wildcat Reunion which makes it easier for out-of-towners to attend both events and take advantage of the 
great hotel rates at the Orleans.   
 

If any of you have information on any other class reunions, please let us know so we can post it on our website (www.lvhsaa.com) and on the Clark 
County School District website.  We need contact names for classes of 1982, 1987, 1992, 1997, 2002, 2007 and 2012.  If you know who they are, 
please let us know.  Thanks!! 
 

CLASS CONTACTS AND KEEPING TRACK OF LVHS ALUMNI 
 

We have an alumni database with almost 5500 alumni names and current addresses, which is used for the mailing of the flyer for the annual Wildcat 
Reunion.  We never give out any information from this database to anyone without permission and it is NEVER used for any other purpose.  When 
we do the annual mailing, we get a lot of address updates from the post office and alumni, so our data is as current as possible.  We have found that 
our mailings by ñsnail mailò, rather than email or Facebook, are much more successful, as there is no way to know when people change their email 
addresses, and those that donôt use email are not left out.  We will be happy to provide the contact (keeper of class names and addresses) for each 
class with the mailing list that we have.  We have contacts for classes through 1979, but donôt have many for classes of 1980 and after.  We have a 
lot of people each year that say they werenôt even aware of the Wildcat Reunion or LVHSAA, so we need your help to reach more alumni!  If you 
are, or know who is, the contact for your class, please let us know.  If we can reach more people, the Wildcat Reunion will be even more fun for all.   

CALLING ALL WILDCATS FROM CLASSES OF 1951 THROUGH 1955 . . . .  
. . . you will be honored at the next Wildcat Reunion (on September 23, 2017).  We will be including brief bios on you in the 

program that we give out at the reunion.  So please - send us any information you would like to share!  What did you do upon 
graduating from LVHS, what was your profession, when did you retire, how many children, grandchildren and great-grandchildren 

do you have, etc.  Anything that you would like us to know about you!  Weôd appreciate your sending it soon!! 
Many thanks to those that have sent your bios already!!  
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tŀƎŜ CƛǾŜ 

      YEARBOOKS 
 

Many thanks to Jim Hicks (1965) and Patsy George Leavitt (1956) for donating 
yearbooks to us recently.  Thanks to donations, we made $450 recently for our 
Scholarship Fund! 
 

We now have 31 yearbooks in our LVHSAA library, dating back to 1921, plus sev-
eral duplicates now available for auction (see below).  Our library will serve many 
purposes, and will provide a central location for obtaining information whenever any 
of you need it.  We still need MANY more, so if you have any yearbooks that you 
would like to donate, please let us know.   
 

Consider leaving your yearbooks to us in your trusts and wills! 
 

                YEARBOOK AUCTION 
 

Yearbooks from the following years are currently available for auction:  1951 and 1963.  If there is more than one person interested in the 
same book, it will be sold to the highest bidder.   Bids will start at $25.  To date, yearbook auctions have made over $2000 for our scholarship 
fund!   
 

Contact Patty at (702) 876-6660 or e-mail to lvowl@aol.com if you are interested in any of these yearbooks, or if you have any LVHS yearbooks 

you would like to donate. 

           Bids will be accepted until April 30, 2017          
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LVHSAA 
VEHICLE DONATION 

PROGRAM  
 

Many thanks to Diane Pahor Belt (1956) who has 
now donated two vehicles to our program!  Weôve 
made almost $13,000 from this program over the 
years - which has paid for quite a few scholar-
ships!    Your donation will provide you with a size-
able tax deduction and will provide LVHS stu-
dents with much-needed scholarships.  To date, 
we have received cars, a motorhome, trucks, trail-
ers, jet skis, and a boat.  We will accept any vehi-
cle or item of value and the donor will receive the 
largest appropriate tax deduction.  Contact Bruce 
Langson at (702) 265-1735 or blang-
son@hotmail.com to schedule a pick-up of your 
vehicle or other items of value. 

DONATIONS OF LVHS MEMORABILIA AND 
DISPLAY OF MEMORABILIA AT LAS VEGAS ACADEMY 

 

Donôt forget to visit the ñoldò campus, now the Las Vegas Academy, on 7th Street to see the LVHS memorabilia 
display!  Our historian, Joe Thomson, built a beautiful display cabinet which is currently housing memorabilia mainly 
from the 50s and 60s.  Joe will be changing the display sometime in March, and a couple of times a year in the 
future. 
 
Many thanks to those of you that have donated memorabilia.  Weôve received a lot of great items such as 
Rhythmette uniforms,  band uniforms, letter sweaters, class rings, photographs, commencement programs, diplo-
mas, etc.  Please contact Patty at (702) 876-6660 or lvowl@aol.com if you have items you would like to donate or 
loan to us for display.   

 

Attention Classes of 1957 and 1967:  Since you are celebrating significant reunions this year, weôd like to 

display memorabilia from your classes in our fall display, so let us know if you would like to donate or loan us some-
thing representing your classes. 

ALUMNI HELPING LVHS NEEDY STUDENTS 

A few months ago, two of the counselors at 

LVHS started a donation program for homeless 

and needy students.  The LVHSAA donated 

funds for shelving and storage units to house 

the donated supplies.  Due to space limitations 

at the school, they also needed a place to put 

the shelving and storage units.  Many thanks to 

one of our alumni, Art Goldstrom (1953), who 

donated a 40ô x 8ô trailer that the school will be able to use for this purpose.  Our Presi-

dent, Rollie Gibbs, had the trailer moved to the school.  This is an on-going program 

which will continue to need help from all of us.  So 

if you have anything you would like to donate, such 

as non-perishable food (soup is always good), 

cases of water, clothing (including coats or jack-

ets), blankets, hygiene items (such as shampoo or 

soap), and school supplies, contact LVHS Counse-

lor Jennifer Sims at (702) 799-0180, extension 

4302.  Your help will be greatly appreciated! 
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